AVALON LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES
DECEMBER 8, 2016 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Jacquie Ewing.  Ms. Ewing read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Flag salute.  Roll call.

Present:  Jacquie Ewing, Carl Mattia, Jim Thatcher, Richard Hoy, Stacey Tracy, Kate Nestor, Michele Petrucci, Nina Ranalli, Erin Brown

Absent:  Lynn Schwartz, Mayor Pagliughi, John McCorristin, Erin Law-Board Solicitor

Patrice Davis gave a status review on Seven Mile Publishing.  Mickey Coskey was also present.  This was launched in February 2016 with the Check It Out! Campaign and a corresponding Check It Out! for the History Center.  Attendance, circulation and virtual/digital circulation have all increased over 2015.  There is a 262% increase in new patrons over 2015.  There is also an annual circulation growth.  Steady increase in Facebook followers.  For 2017, Patty sees a continuation of Check It Out! branding campaign and a renewal of partnerships with the 7MBCA, the Chamber, AHLOA and the Borough.  Usability of a digital branch for AFPL.  Also expand Open House and Outreach opportunities.

There was a proposal from CM3 distributed in the amount of $24,524.00 which would be for providing and installing automatic temperature control dampers.  The work would be done over the upcoming Holidays when the school is closed.

A motion to approve the minutes of the November 3, 2016 meeting was made by Richard Hoy and seconded by Kate Nestor.  Approved by all.  No one from the public was present and there were no public comments.

A motion to approve the payment of forty-one checks in the amount of $143,505.96 was made by Jim Thatcher and seconded by Michele Petrucci.  Approved by all.  A list is attached of those checks and made a part of these minutes.

Erin Brown began the Directors’ reports.  Still working on the Exude study and moving forward.  Should be done by the middle of January.  Preparing operational and capital budgets.  Nina Ranalli Festive Friday participation.  Hosted special Story Time on Festive Friday.  Had live music at Veterans Plaza.  Participated in Festival of Trees.  Erin: Offered Holiday cards which will expire Easter weekend.  Met with Patty to discuss 2017.  Looking at major author for 2017 and date, not committed to a specific day of the week yet.  Nina: creating more off season programming at the History Center.  Mummers for January 7th.  Third Saturday of each month at the Library.  In January, it will be healthy eating.  Scheduling of evening programming in the summer, coordinating with Pastor Dave, summer lecture series on alternative Tuesdays at the History Center.  Met with the new director of the BAS.  For the summer concert, will try to create an outdoor space with seating.  On New Year’s Eve, a harpist will play in the new vestibule.  Erin: worked with 7 Mile Publishing to thank patrons for their role in 5 Star Library recognition.  Avalon and Stone Harbor school students will get free County cards.  Capital items – vestibule nearly finished.  Began children’s area.  Spoke at ASCO meeting.  Nina: Open House on December 3rd.  Attendance of approximately sixty people.  History Center newsletter has been distributed.  New exhibit at the History Center – local businesses.  Working on photo display project with new owner of Icona Golden Inn.  

A motion to approve the 2017 Board meeting schedule was made by Carl Mattia and seconded by Richard Hoy.  Approved by all.

A motion to approve Resolution No. 20-16, authorizing the 2017 operating and capital budgets, was made by Michele Petrucci and seconded by Richard Hoy.  Approved by all.

Carl Mattia told the Board that he had been approached by an Avalon resident about the County Library cards and a compromise to have the Board pay half the cost of the card.  The Board said that they would take this under advisement.
Adjournment at 5:30 pm.

